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Minutes of the Ordinary General Meeting held via Zoom on Tuesday 14th September 2021 at 7:00PM
1. Welcome, record of Members present and apologies for absence


Attendees: Cllr Keith Jones (Chair), Cllr B Hayball-Jones, Cllr L Howells, 
Cllr Blethyn, Cllr D Reed, Cllr L Brookes

Note: Cllrs Keith Jones was present via a Zoom audio link. The meeting was, 
therefore, chaired by the Deputy Chair, Cllr L Howells 

Also present: K Protheroe (Clerk), Cllr C Cave


Apologies for Absence: Cllr P Wilson, PCSO A Stone
2. Disclosure and confirmation of declarations of interest 

None. 

3. To receive the minutes of 8th June 2021 Ordinary General Meeting


It was proposed by Cllr Jones that the minutes of the OGM should be 
accepted as a true record; this was seconded by Cllr Reed and agreed by 
all.

The Chair confirmed that he would sign the minutes when the Community 
Council met next in person.
4. To consider any Matters arising from the 8th June 2021 Ordinary General Meeting not covered elsewhere in the agenda


There were two Matters Arising:
· Agenda Item 10.May 2021: The Clerk confirmed that no reply had been received from the VOGC senior officers to the Community Council’s letter. The Clerk had sent a reminder and was awaiting a reply.

· Ahenda Item 7.June 2021: The Clerk has written as required to Ewenny CC and VOGC to confirm the Community Council’s support for the former’s proposal that the community councils in the ward should work collaboratively on highway issues and require its inclusion on the next agenda of the Community Liaison Committee.
· Agenda Item 9. June 2021: Cllr Reed queried if St. Mary Church had re-submitted a fully completed application so that the S137 grant approved in May 2021 could be paid. The Clerk confirmed that it had not been received. Cllr Howell confirmed that they were aware of the need to re-submit the form.

5. Public session

There were no members of the public present.
6. To consider Police Matters
The Clerk informed the members that since the Community Council’s June 2021 meeting, there had been no reported crimes committed in the area.
7. To consider County Council matters
The Community Council thanked Cllr Cave for her written reports and noted the contents.
Cllr Cave advised the Community Council that the Cabinet Memember for Cabinet Member for Neighbourhood Services and Transport, Cllr Peter King, would be visiting the ward on the 21st September 2021 to see for himself the highway issues being faced in the area. Cllr Cave asked for a Community Council member to accompany her, and Cllr Brookes agreed to join her. Cllr Brookes asked the Clerk to provide a briefing document for Cllr King covering the issues of greatest concern to the Community Council.
Cllr Cave confirmed that the garden waste collection issues have now been resolved and the service will continue as planned.

Action Point: Clerk to prepare briefing document for Cllr King’s visit.
8. To consider Community Centre Reports on Llangan and Treoes Halls including Llangan extension

Cllr Blethyn confirmed that Treoes Hall was now open and that its use by organised groups was proceeding smoothly. Private bookings are still not being taken as ensuring their compliance with Covid-19 requirements is more complicated.

Cllr Blethyn noted that the Treoes Hub is also now open, and the efforts made by Cllr Wilson to achieve this.
The Clerk brought members up to date in respect of the continuing delays in addressing the outstanding defects at the Llangan Hall extension and the problems this has created for the Hall.

The Clerk noted that there has been a delay in setting up Llangan Hall on the defibrillator monitoring system, which is now being addressed by the Clerk.

Action Point: Clerk to contact Ewenny CC to establish if community groups in that area are aware of the opportunity to book Treoes or Llangan Halls.
9. Welsh Government consultations:

·  Public consultation on changing the default speed limit on residential streets from 30mph to 20mph is now open until 1st October 2021
· ‘Eligible Community Councils (General Power of Competence) (Qualifications of Clerks) (Wales) Regulations 2021’ is now open until 24th September 2021
The Clerk outlined the above reports.

20 mph speed limit

It was proposed by Cllr Howells that the Community Council should support the WG’s proposal, whilst advocating for them to go further by:
· ensuring ‘residential’ areas include small, isolated villages, such as St. Mary Hill, and that the 20mph zone should apply and not the national speed limit
· that the 20mph speed limit should also apply to main roads that link villages in close proximity to one another, rather than revert to the national speed limit
This was seconded by Cllr Reed and agreed by all.
Clerks’ qualification

It was proposed by Cllr Reed that whilst the initiative should be supported, any qualification should be vocationally, or practically, focussed and that careful thought needed to be given to the time involved, given the limited hours worked by Clerks for small community councils, and the cost of the qualification. This was seconded by Cllr Blethyn and agreed by all.

Action Point: Clerk to respond to the consultations on the Community Council’s behalf.
10. To consider the Clerk’s report including matters of a financial nature
The Community Council noted the Clerk’s activities detailed in the report. The Clerk noted the update on the Adverse Possession Application that had been received since the distribution of the papers, which had been sent to members.


The Clerk outlined the Council’s financial position. The Community Council’s 
funds as of 31st July 2021 = £28,312.00. The payments reconciled to the 
Community Council’s bank statement of that date. The Clerk advised 
members that for the prolonged quarter 1, the bank statements for the period 
and the cashbook as of that date have been forwarded to Cllr Brookes for her 
scrutiny and confirmed as correct.

Cllr Brookes noted that three of the payments had not been assigned cheque 
numbers. The Clerk explained that this was because the Community Council 
was awaiting a new cheque book.


Cllr Brookes also noted that certain payments had been approved prior to the 
meeting of the Community Council. The Clerk confirmed that this was the 
case, but that every payment was being reported to the Community Council. 
With the Community Council not meeting, due to Covid-19, and cheques 
being 
sent in the mail to signatories, the time involved meant that the 
Community Council was paying invoices slowly.


Cllr Brookes suggested that the Financial Regulations should be amended to 
allow for this continuing temporary arrangement.


The Clerk noted that HSBC planned to introduce charges for the Community 
Council’s account and that Lloyds Bank now appeared to be offering a digital 
account, which allowed a double-approval scrutiny process, which could 
enable the Community Council to adopt online banking.
Action Points: 
· Clerk to review Financial Regulations.

· Cllr Blethyn to check on the Lloyds Bank option and report back to the Community Council.


It was proposed by Brookes that the following payments should be approved:
	13/07/2021
	Countrywide; Grass cutting April-June
	101181
	432.00

	13/07/2021
	Vale of Glamorgan - grass cutting 2019/20
	101182
	147.32

	13/07/2021
	Community Heartbeat Trust
	101183
	440.40

	14/09/2021
	S137grant, Llangan bench (S Towler)
	101185
	352.44

	14/09/2021
	Countrywide; Grass cutting July
	101186
	144.00

	14/09/2021
	HMRC - Clerk's salary Q1 2021/22
	101187
	176.20

	14/09/2021
	K Protheroe - Q1 Clerk's salary 2021/22
	101188
	783.86

	14/09/2021
	DM Payroll services April to September 2021
	101189
	50.00

	14/09/2021
	Countrywide; Grass cutting August
	101190
	144.00

	14/09/2021
	Zoom subscription (Colwinston CC)
	101191
	59.59



The was seconded by Cllr Blethyn and agreed by all.

It was noted that the following receipt has been received since the June 2021 
OGM.
	06/08/2021
	Old School Room, Llangan (contribution to Llangan bench)
	£84.44


11. Management Accounts Quarter 1 2021/22
The Clerk explained that due to the missed meeting in June, and the August summer break, the accounts have been prepared up to 14th September 2021 – there seemed little point devising an account for the end of June, when over two subsequent months have elapsed. The Accounts will be brought back into line at the end of Quarter 2 with the bank reconciliation.

The accounts show a small deficit of £1,109 for the period. However, this is entirely accounted for by the past due payment of the Clerk’s salary for Quarter 4 of the previous financial year. Set aside this payment and the accounts show a small surplus of £91. 

The Community Council’s overall position remains positive, with a total surplus of £15,776.00, excluding the Wind Turbine funds of £8,410.00.
It was proposed by Cllr Brookes that the accounts should be accepted. This was seconded by Cllr Blethyn and agreed by all.
12. Draft Grants Policy
The Clerk presented the paper on the proposed grants policy. 

The members suggested a number of changes to the policy, together with a setting of an annual budget for Section 137 Grants.

It was proposed by Cllr Reed that the policy should be approved subject to the requested changes being included in the final document. This was seconded by Cllr Howells. A vote was held, with six members for, none against and no abstentions. The motion was, therefore passed.

Action Point: the Clerk to revise the policy.
13. Planning matters

The Clerk advised that since the last OGM the Community Council has received no new applications upon which they were asked to comment. 
14. Llangan Place Plans
Cllr Reed advised that he was awaiting feedback from members and suggested that the permanent place on the agenda should not commence until the Community Council was meeting in person.
15. To consider any correspondence and associated replies required 

The Community Council noted correspondence from Joel James MS.
16. Treoes allotments: Update
Cllr Blethyn brough members up to date with this matter. The VOGC has requested further information regarding the plans, which Cllr Blethyn is attempting to deliver.
17. To receive any announcements from Councillors 
· Cllr Reed asked if it was now possible for the Community Council to re-commence meetings in person.
Action Point: Clerk to brief members at next meeting.

· It was confirmed that no reply had been received from the local group proposing tree-planting at Fferm Goch.
Action Point: Clerk to check with group.

· The members noted the problems at Treoes Moors associated with the movement of one of the boulders protecting the open space. It was agreed that the barrier should be reinforced at its weaker points by acquiring 1-ton boulders.
· Action Point: Clerk to investigate with Cllr Karl Jones.

· Cllr Wilson’s written report submitted to the meeting was noted.
18. Time, date, and venue of next meeting
The Community Council was reminded the next Ordinary meeting will be on Tuesday 5th October 2021 at 7:00pm via Zoom
19. The meeting closed at 20:45
a. Signed:


b. Dated: 
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